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Agreement with Screenrights to 30 June 2022
Fact sheet for agencies

The State is required to enter into an agreement with Screenrights each year for copyright.
The agreement makes payment for the State’s copying of radio, television broadcasts and audio-visual works (sound recordings, films, television and radio broadcasts) copied from the internet and other digital communications.

This fact sheet provides information about agencies’ rights, responsibilities and costs under the agreement.
Background

Under the Copyright Act 1968 (Cth), the State is required to pay remuneration to Screenrights for the copying of radio and television broadcasts. Screenrights in turn distributes payments to copyright owners.
The Whole of Victorian Government agreement with Screenrights is managed by the Department of Treasury and Finance (DTF). Government agencies are bound by the agreement.

Relevant agencies

Any body which is an agent or emanation of the Government for the purpose of section 183 of the Copyright Act is subject to the agreement with Screenrights. 

DTF considers that all statutory corporations fall within the agreement, except for those bodies whose constituting statute provides that it does not represent the Crown.
Cost of agreement
Under the agreement, departments are required to pay $1.34 per Full-time Equivalent (FTE) employee for the 2018‑19 period. Invoices below $150 will be rounded up to the minimum amount of $150.
This is a flat rate that applies to all employees regardless of their role or use of broadcasts. 
Agencies are required to notify DTF of their FTE figure for the period, which is usually the figure that appears in annual reporting. The FTE figure allows Screenrights to calculate each agency’s liability and issue invoices.
What copyright material is covered?
Agencies are making payment for copying of radio, television broadcasts and audio-visual works (sound recordings, films, television and radio broadcasts) copied from the internet and other digital communications. Even if the agency does not engage in any such copying, the liability must be paid.  

The liability is calculated differently for Bulk Copying Agencies (BCAs). A BCA is any agency which has within it a unit that makes on average 20 copies, or copies with a total duration of over 100 minutes, per week (excluding Preview Copies) for use within that agency or for the purposes of distribution to other agencies where the copying is conducted with or without a specific request that is notified by the Government to Screenrights. 
BCA’s would need to elect to pay either Per Channel Bulk Rates or Per Minute Bulk Rates, depending on the nature of the work. Bulk Rates are listed in Clause 5.2 of the Screenrights remuneration agreement. 

Agencies are requested to notify DTF of any changes to BCAs or the creation of a BCA within their agency so that Screenrights can be notified.
Importantly, the agreement with Screenrights does not cover external uses such as putting material on a public-facing website and some other exclusions apply. Agencies should refer to the agreement for specific details.
At the conclusion of each financial year, DTF will contact agencies seeking FTE figures to resolve the liability for that year.
Contact us
To discuss the Screenrights agreement or other copyright matters contact DTF’s IP Policy team at IPpolicy@dtf.vic.gov.au
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